
THE WEEKLY
FALCON
for the week of 11/5/2023

NEWS FROM THE NEST
Everyday Champions...

Dear Falcon Families,

We have officially completed Quarter 1 of the 2023/2024
school year. This is hard to believe in a number of ways, and
some days have seemed far longer than others. Regardless, I
want our scholars to recognize the invaluable gift of time we so
often connect to the SEED experience. It is our opportunity to
provide personalized academic support beyond the classroom,
to implement a meaningful Social Emotional Learning platform
daily and to actively commit to readiness each and all scholars
are expecting with regards to success in the collegiate
environment and beyond that defines the 24/5 landscape. 

As we embark on the second half of the semester, please
partner with us by emphasizing the importance of our students
maximizing the plethora of supports, programming and
opportunities afforded them at SEED. My expectation is that all
scholars participate in our SPARKS offerings, as we know
involvement outside the classroom increases academic
outcomes. Additionally, this is a critical part of collegiate
preparation as schools are looking for individuals who will
contribute to their campus community as reflected in their work
and engagement throughout one’s high school career. We
encourage scholars to suggest clubs and activities that are of
interest to them, while also investigating all that is part of
SEED’s rich history. Furthermore, if you or someone you know
has a talent or hobby to share with scholars, I encourage you
to contact Dr. Lamar Bagley, Director of Experiential Learning
and External Opportunities about the vetting process and
possibilities. These community partnerships are a vital part of
the SEED model and our unique boarding format provides
space for a more in-depth level of engagement. 

Thank you to those who attended our Family/Educator
Conferences on Friday! We have created individual folders for
each scholar to provide you with an update about both their
academic standing and their performance in Student Life.
Please know success in both portions of our curriculum is
necessary for scholars to be comprehensively college ready.
We encourage you to reach out to all staff members that
intersect with your son/daughter in our one-of-a-kind model.

THE SEED PUBLIC CHARTER SCHOOL OF WASHINGTON, D.C.

11/6: 2nd Quarter Begins
11/9: Thursday check-out, 3:05-5 p.m.
11/10: Veteran’s Day Observed - Campus Closed, No School
for Scholars & Staff
11/21: Tuesday check-out
11/22-24: Thanksgiving Break - Campus Closed, No School for
Students & Staff

For those who were unable to join us, we will be distributing folders at
Check-In on Sunday, November 5 and Check-Out on Thursday,
November 9. The remaining folders will be sent to the home address
on file. Please take a moment and make sure that we have an
updated physical address for you so you receive this important
information about your scholar’s progress. 

Finally, I want to recognize our amazing Lady Falcons Volleyball
Team who finish the season 16-3 with the highest ranking in school
history! Earlier today, they played in the DC PCSSA Championship
against DCI, the first time in five years. In a hard fought battle, our
scholar athletes did not win in that moment. However, far more
importantly, they were ultimately victorious coming into the final game
with only two losses, unphased by their undefeated foes. They have
been tenacious and resilient, working tirelessly to perform at the
highest level athletically, excelling in the classroom as well. These
young ladies are everyday champions; they reflect who we strive to be
in every endeavor at SEED DC. Every day champions use each
experience to grow, improve and elevate their performance. Every
day champions see opportunity where others see obstacles. They
lean into the possibilities and potential, consistently choosing to take
the road less traveled. They believe in team, supporting one another
for that, lives in the lows, and recognizing that winning ultimately is
about collective success. 

May we all learn from the spirit and energy of our Lady Falcons,
pursuing our dreams and goals with a relentless sense of purpose
and passion, refusing to accept anything other than excellence.
Here’s to a positive, productive week ahead for each of you. I am
grateful and honored to be leading The SEED Public Charter School
of Washington, D.C.. Your scholar’s experiences and ultimate
success are my highest priorities. Together, we will continue to rise.

Believing Always,
Ms. Hood

Upcoming Events







This is a reminder that in efforts to hold our
scholars accountable, you will continue to
receive an attendance alert for every period
your scholar is marked absent. Please use this
weekend to speak to your scholar (s) about
the importance of showing up to class on time,
prepared and ready to learn. Remember that
every day counts! Scholars who are present
everyday will receive an incentive at the end of
each month. 



FULL UNIFORM COMPLIANCE EXPECTED
Please continue to check your scholar’s luggage to ensure they have
enough uniforms for the entire week.  Also, remind your scholar that

bonnets, ski masks, or any other headgear should be left in the dormitory
and not worn during the academic day.



CLASS OF 2024 ANNOUNCEMENTS

ACADEMIC OPPORTUNITIES FOR GRADES 10-12



Students interested in being a
LearnServe Fellow should see
Dr. Bagley or Ms. Grant, ASAP.

Applications are still being
accepted.

Click the flier to the right to
apply online.



Scholar’s name
Date(s) of absences
Date and time of pick-up and drop-off
Name of an adult who will pick up the scholar (proof of identification will be required)
If student is departing on their own, please indicate the mode of travel (Uber, Lyft, Metro, etc.)
Reason for absence/appointment

Please contact the Attendance Coordinator at (202)248-7773 x5116.

ATTENDANCE GUIDELINES
EARLY DISMISSALS AND PLANNED ABSENCES
In the event, a scholar needs to leave campus during the school week and will miss any part of
the school programming (academic or student life), including Sunday check-in, families should
send an email to attendance@seedschooldc.org.  The email should include the following:

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.

Please note:
All communication regarding absences must be submitted in written form by the
parent/guardian/caregiver on file.  SEED DC will not allow a scholar to leave campus without a
prior written communication from the parent/guardian/caregiver on file.
Scholars must be signed out at the front desk in the lobby for early dismissal and signed in when
returning to campus.  All written communication should be sent to
attendance@seedschooldc.org and should include the time the student will depart and return,
mode of transportation, and contact information for an adult authorized to pick the student up.  
This includes transportation via Metro, Uber, Lyft, or riding with other families.
Staff may be directed to conduct a follow-up phone call, to confirm details or ask clarifying
questions.  When a scholar returns to campus following a medical visit, a signed medical note
from the medical facility must be presented to the receptionist stating the reason for the absence.

If a scholar needs to leave early on a Friday, families should send an email to
attendance@seedschooldc.org no later than 8 p.m. on Thursday evening.
Student Life staff will be notified to have scholars bring their belongings from the residence halls
in the morning to place in the academic building.  

Please note that emails sent after 8 a.m. will not be honored, as the residence halls are closed
from 8 a.m. until student life staff arrives for check-out, 4 p.m.  There is no access to the
residence halls before the regular check-out time.

If you still have to pick-up your scholar, you will have to return to pick up their belongings between
4 p.m. - 5 p.m.

Absent for three (3) or more days? 



Parents are not permitted on campus during check-in. 
Students are only permitted to check-in with ONE duffle bag/suitcase, ONE
backpack, and ONE grocery bag for snacks. Additional bags or items are
not permitted. 
Students' snacks should be turned in to their Youth Development Educator
(YDE) to be stored in the pantry, not in their dorm room.  
Students are not permitted to visit each others' dorm rooms. 
Students are not permitted to access the dormitory during the academic
day for any reason. 
Students are not permitted to order outside food while on campus (with the
exception of pre-approved special occasions and events). 
Parents and families are also not permitted to bring outside food to
students.
Students are not permitted to leave campus without permission or for non-
emergencies for any reason. 
All students and guests are required to undergo bag and security checks.
No weapons permitted, this includes the following: self-defense objects,
knives, tasers, pepper spray, mace, ice breakers, rattail combs w/metal
tips, etc. 
No Drugs Permitted (including OTC meds): Prescription medication must
be turned in to the school nurse upon entry & must be accompanied by
Medication Authorization Form signed by a doctor.
Item Drop-offs: If you have items that you need to drop off to your scholar,
please do so before 9 p.m. Security will contact the appropriate adult to
pick it up for them or have your student to pick it up.

STUDENT LIFE DEPARTMENT UPDATES & REMINDERS





WELLNESS SUITE MEDICATION REQUIREMENTS

Please be reminded that that only parents/guardians/caregivers or authorized adults can
bring medication to the Wellness Suite. Medication will not be accepted from students and
students are not allowed to carry medication on their person, with the exception of an
asthma inhaler.

In order for the school to administer prescription medication, a medical authorization
form must be filled out by the doctor.  Parents must also sign the form before school
medical personnel can administer medication.  Only creams, antibiotics, or medical
equipment will be sent home on Fridays during checkout and that no student will be
allowed to take medication home.  Be sure to request for your pharmacist to divide the
medication in two (2) bottles, one to keep at home and one to be left at school.  Also we
have over the counter medications here and all parents should fill out the form if their
student needs to take any over the counter medications. All of the medical forms
mentioned here can be found on the health & wellness suite page of the school website. 

Click here to review the full medication policy.

Thank you,

The Wellness Team:
Nrs. Colbert & Ms. Faison
202-248-3008 (phone)
202-318-8625 (fax)






